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Here we are at the end of another school year, by the time you read this our 
sports teams will have all completed their seasons, testing will all be done and 
much to their relief  seniors will have graduated.  As usual it was another very 
busy year but very fulfilling.  We saw some changes  this year with Mr. Woodruff  
leaving MC and Mrs. Kliewer retiring from CCAE, we want to wish them well in 
their new endeavors.   As we prepare for the upcoming school year, which will be 
our 20th, I want to encourage you all to enjoy the summer with your family and 
friends.  There is much to do around the area and the great state of  Michigan as 
well as many of you have relatives across the country that you will be 
visiting.  The more activities and experiences that children can have outside of 
school visiting other places compliments their formal education.  Reading is 
another activity that I would encourage parents to have their children do during 
the summer.  If  your children are still too young to read then a few minutes each 
night reading with someone else in the family would be beneficial.  Once again 
let me just thank you all for allowing us to be a part of your families and I look 
forward to seeing you in the fall, have a great summer. 

“Always walk through life as if  you have something new to learn, and you 
will.”  -Vernon Howard 

-Charles Meredith 

SUPERINTENDENT’S NOTES 
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It is hard to believe another school year is coming to an end.  We have just completed our 19th 
year of educating students here at CCAE.  Where does time go?  It has been a very busy and full school year 
here at CCAE.  The students have been completing the M-Step-State Assessment and NWEA Assessment these 
last several weeks of school.  The students were very excited to see growth in their scores from their fall to 
spring test scores.   

We’d like to send out a big THANK YOU to Global Bus for providing free field trips, a roller-skating party, and 
bikes for incentives for our high scoring, best effort and most improved classrooms and students.  This is a 
great partnership we have formed and we look forward to many more years of service. 

We have been busy this spring practicing all of our procedures for tornado drills, fire drills, and lock-
downs.  CCAE has a Safe Schools Plan that incorporates making sure all of our students are safe throughout 
the school day.  If you have any questions in regards to our procedures feel free to give us a call. 

As the school year comes to a close I would like to thank you for sharing your children   with us and for being 
a part of our school family.  I hope you have a fun and restful summer! Enjoy your time with your children 
and family and I’ll see you at the back to school barbeque on August 28.   

~Karen Smith 

 

ASSISTANT SUPERINTENDENT’S NOTES 

CCAE Summer School Information 2018 

Conner Creek Academy East’s focus of our Summer School program will be increasing First through Sixth 

Grade students’ skills in reading, math, and writing.  Students may wear casual dress that 

is school appropriate.   

 

 

 

 
Pick  Up Schedule  Drop Off Schedule 
6:55-7:00 Ryan/8 mile  11:50  Macomb Mall 
7:15-7:20 Groesbeck/ 8 mile 12:05 Gratiot/8 Mile 
7:25-7:30 Gratiot/ 8 mile  12:10 Groesbeck/ 8 Mile 
7:45-7:50 Macomb Mall  12:20 Ryan/ 8 Mile 
  
If you miss your bus, simply go to the next stop on the list. The bus-

ses will not wait for late students during pick up or drop off. You will 

need to go the next stop on the list to get your student.   

 

 

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Mrs. Parris, through the school office (586) 779-8055 or by 

email parrisa@connercreekeast.org. she will be happy to answer any questions you may have.  

 

Summer School is 8:00-11:30 on 

the following dates: 

June 19-21 (Tuesday- Thursday) 

June 25-28 (Monday-Thursday) 

NO SCHOOL WEEK OF JULY 

2nd 

July 9-12 (Monday-Thursday) 

Students will re-

ceive breakfast 

and lunch every 

day!! 

mailto:parrisa@connercreekeast.org
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DEAN OF STUDENTS 

Dear Parents and Staff of MC and CCAE, 
As the 2017-2018 school year draws to a close, I want to express my appreciation for the com-

mitment of CCAE’s students, teachers, fellow administrators and support staff  in making this 

year possible.   I also want to thank our incredible parents and especially our Family Focus Group 

for their continued support and involvement.   Educating children and preparing them for the 

future is truly a team endeavor that depends on every member of the team. 

Also, to those of you who are leaving us for new places and adventures, we wish you all the 

best.  Congratulations to our very capable 6th graders who are onto a new stage in their academ-

ic career!   We hope many of you will go on to Michigan Collegiate for your next step, but 

whether it’s with us or to another District, we only want the best fit for your educational needs.   

My wish for those students that have been in my office, in some cases more than once, is that you 

have learned from our talks and the choices you have made this last year.  If  that is true, you are 

now more prepared for your next step to becoming a successful student.  If  not, those moments 

will become missed opportunities for growth and success…and success and growth are my de-

sire for you all. 

Have a wonderful summer everyone and for those returning, come back with anticipation for a 

great year filled with wonder, excitement and learning.   

Now as for me, I have been at this District of CCAE for 19 years.  I started out being their only Six 

Grade Teacher back in the Fall of 1999 when we opened up.  Since then, I became their Social 

Studies Teacher for the Middle School age students, followed by becoming their first High School 

Principal for 7 years.   

The High School opened as Conner Creek Academy East High School at the Holy Innocence Facil-

ity.  Then we built our current facility at the corner of Ryan and 13, calling it Michigan Colli-

gate.  After I served as the Principal at MC, I return to the Elementary as the Dean of Students for 

an extra 8 years. After 19 years I have decided to leave my mission at CCAE and pursue retire-

ment, fun, and maybe a part time job to keep me out of trouble and give me a little spending 

cash.  I want to thank everyone that has been with me on this journey.   Many of you have be-

come close friends.  It’s been a privilege to work and serve our families at CCAE… safe and won-

derful journeys for you all.  

Sincerely, 

Karen I. Kliewer 
CCAE Dean of Students 
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Kindergarten  

In Kindergarten, we went on a field trip to the Detroit Zoo which was quite wet, but fun.  
We can’t believe how far our Kindergarteners have come; it’s a joy to 
watch them learn and grow!  We have been playing in the water 
table outside when the weather is really hot. The kids love to splash 
around with each other. Our end of the year class picnic was at 
Rotary Park on June 12th, and field day was on June 14th. Finally, our 
big Kindergarten celebration was on June 15th at 9:30 in the gym. 
The students got up on stage and received their certificates and 
officially become first graders. There were light refreshments 

following and then it was finally summer! We wish you a safe and fun summer vacation 
and hope to see you back in the fall at the welcome back barbeque! 

Mrs. Kiser and Mrs. Williams 

First grade 
First Grade Newsletter: 

We have enjoyed the privilege of teaching your students this year! It has been exciting to watch them 
grow in confidence in their learning skills and to help them reach their goals. As we enter summer 
vacation time, it is important to keep practicing the skills they have learned this year so they come back 
to school ready to go in the fall! Here are some tips to keep them growing this summer: 

 Turn OFF the volume on the TV and turn ON the Closed Captioning option so that kids have to READ 
what is being said on TV 

 Allow children to use educational website like starfall.com, abcya.com, or 
timeforkids.com-make sure they are playing the LEARNING games! 

 Have children READ as much as possible: ask them to read the directions for a 
game or recipe 

 Keep a summer journal- everyday have your child write about what they did or 
want to do. Allow them to write pretend stories too! 

 READ to your child at least once a day 

 Get a Library card and use all the free things at your local library-it’s cheaper than a trip to the 
movies! 

 In the car: practice math facts, play rhyming games, ask your child to read signs, have spelling 
competitions 

Mrs. Parris & Ms. DeMunnik 

ELEMENTARY NEWS 
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Second Grade 
Summer is a time to relax and enjoy fun in the sun. At the same time a child can lose academic 
skills they don't use. We want to offer practical solutions for you to look for educational 
opportunities. 
 
1. Plant a garden 
2. Visit museums 
3. Add educational apps to tablets 
4. Journaling about adventures in the summer (real or make-believe) 
5. Create art projects 
6. Family game night 
7. Explore your community 
8. Use math everywhere - grocery stores, shopping, counting change, flashcards, workbooks 
9. Redo their room with them in charge of design 
10. Volunteer places 
 
Summer is a time to meet challenges, make connections and overcome learning weaknesses. Look 
for educational opportunities in everything. Keep their brain active! Keep them playing and make it 
fun with imagination. 

-Mrs. Chambers and Mrs. Brunette 
 

 
Third grade 

Our third graders ended the year strong! There was a great deal of practice towards the state tests 

during third trimester. They put such great effort into their M-STEP and MAP tests, many met their 

goals!  

The students who reached their Success Maker goals enjoyed a day out at the ballpark for a Tiger’s 

game in May. We enjoyed “Multiplying is Sweet” ice cream sundaes. The Wax Museum went 

amazing. We couldn’t have been prouder of the speeches the students presented.   

We cannot believe this year has come to an end! We will miss our 

third graders, but we’ll be just across the hall looking forward to 

watching them grow into fantastic fourth graders.  

Thank you to those parents who have given constant support and 

communication throughout the year. It makes a world of a 

difference in your children’s lives. 

Be sure to keep practicing reading and math skills over the summer. 

It will make the transition into fourth grade much smoother.  

-Ms. Mareel and Mr. Waugaman 

ELEMENTARY NEWS 
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Fourth grade 

Wow can you believe that 4th grade has ended? Where did the time go? The fourth graders finished the 
year off strong by completing both NWEA and M-STEP testing. Many of the students reached one, if not 
both, of their growth goals for NWEA.  Families will receive their final M-STEP scores at the beginning of 
the next school year.  

We have been extremely busy in other areas besides testing as well. The 
4th grade class took their business money and went on a field trip to Sky 
Zone Trampoline Park in May. We were able to fund the entire trip by 
using the money we raised during businesses. Also, both classes were 
also able to visit The Henry Ford Museum and The River Rouge Factory 
Tour earlier this month. The kids truly enjoyed seeing history come alive 
during our visit! Our very last field trip was on June 13th to Rotary Park. 
Thank you for all the volunteers and support so we are able to take trip 
such as these.  

Summer is a time for relaxation and rest but don’t forget to keep your child fresh for the new school year! 
Keep them reading and working on math facts over the summer. Trips to the library and even playing 
math games on the computer are simple ways to reinforce learning throughout the summer. We use a lot 
of technology websites with our students, so ask them some ways that they can keep the learning going!  

Thank you for all of your hard work with your children this year. We truly appreciate the reinforcement 
at home. We wish you all the best in 5th grade. Have a great summer! 

-Ms. Supanich and Mrs. Dean 

ELEMENTARY NEWS 

Fifth grade  

 It’s hard to believe that the year is coming to a close!  In Language Arts, we have spent 
time writing, editing and revising different papers.  It has been really neat to see our writers 
make their papers even better by using new concepts and strategies.  We recently finished 
writing a genre piece of historical fiction.  Students were able to select from a variety of 
historical settings to create their story in.  We are so excited to see the creativity from all of 
our writers! 

  In social studies we are learning about the birth of our country!  The rights we have 
today are ours because of the men and women who died for our country more than 200 
years ago.  It is such a great experience learning about what makes our country unique and 
absolutely fantastic! 

  Students are currently cruising through lessons about animal adaptations and 
heredity.  It has been neat to see what characteristics we inherit from our parents and what 
traits we have in common with our friends!   

 We continue to encourage and expect our students to give their very best efforts as we 

finish up the year!  We are looking forward to many fun end-of-the-year activities. 

-Ms. Cote and Mrs. Sumpter  
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Sixth grade 

 The end of the year is almost here!  We have helped our young students continue 
to grow and work into becoming responsible individuals as we have prepared them for middle 
school.  Over the school year, we have worked very hard on learning how to be responsible, 
respectful, and independent students.  Working on our core subjects has been our priority 
throughout the year. 

Our classes spent the last several weeks of school researching an influential leader. After 
their research, they put all of their information together for our annual Wax Museum which 
was a huge success. The 6th graders also worked very hard on their NWEA and M-STEP tests. 
Many students received incentives for their performance, like free casual for the rest of the 
year, and the opportunity to win a brand new bike!!  

Throughout the summer it is important that students continue to practice their skills in 
reading and math so they can jump right into the transition that is middle school. There are 
many summer learning opportunities available at CCAE, local centers and colleges.  Encourage 
your student to read thorough out the summer; be it a book to themselves or a bedtime story to 
a younger sibling!  We have enjoyed working with this group of 6th graders and are excited for 
them to apply their new skills in middle school!  

Have a great and safe summer,  

-Mrs. Chambers and Ms. Kraatz  

Physical Education 
It’s the end of the school year which means Field Day is fast approaching.  This year’s Field Day will 
be held on June 14.  There is no cost for Field Day and it takes place during your child’s school 
day.  Families are encouraged to attend to watch their child go through different activities with their 
class.  I have already ordered the t-shirts for Field Day so if you placed an order, I am expecting 
them to be delivered the beginning of June.  This is a very active day for your child and it’s also a 
CASUAL day. Please make sure you send them to school in appropriate clothing like pants/shorts 
and tennis shoes.  They have to be wearing socks otherwise they can’t participate in the bounce 
house or obstacle course.  Skirts and tank tops are not allowed. Each grade is 
assigned to a certain color so if you didn’t order a field day t-shirt, make sure you 
get a t-shirt for your child that is the correct color. 

Kindergarten: Yellow         1st Grade: Purple        2nd Grade: Orange 

3rd Grade: Green         4th Grade: Red            5th Grade: Blue           

Sending a water bottle with your child would be a good idea because the weather 
could be very warm on the 14th.  I hope to see everyone here to enjoy the last full day of the school 
year!! It’s been a great one!! 
-Mrs. Olsen 

ELEMENTARY NEWS 
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 Art 

Keeping your child creative during the summer months is as easy as a local family field 

trip, journaling, or even a virtual field trip from home. 

Virtual Field Trips on the computer 

 National Gallery of Art – http://www.nga.gov/content/

ngaweb/education/kids.html 

 Create paintings, collages and wall covers 

 J Paul Getty Museum – http://www.getty.edu/

gettygames/ 

 Picassohea – http://www.picasohead.com? (Create portraits in the style of Pablo 

Picasso) 

 Detroit Institute of Arts –  

Free Guided Family Tours 

 Get to know your DIA with guided tours designed just for families. Meet in the Great 

Hall for FREE tours – http://www.dia.org 

 Summer Schedule: Tuesday through Friday at 1 pm and Saturdays & Sundays at 

1pm & 3pm 

 
-Ms. Tucker 
 

ELEMENTARY NEWS 

Box Tops for Education 
A message from Ms. Tucker, your Box Tops Coordinator. 

Please help us over the summer to collect Box Top for Educa-
tion. Each Box Top earns Conner Creek Academy East 10 cents! 

Over 200 products carry Box Top labels. (For a complete list of 
items visit www.btfe.com) Ask your family, friends and neigh-
bors to help you collect and save Box Tops. 

Please make sure Box Tops are clean cut, and check the expiration date. Place them in a 
Ziplock bag with your child’s name, or Family name on the bag. 

Again we will have a contest for the top 2 families that collect the most Box Tops over the 
summer. The family will receive a small prize from Ms. Tucker. 

Please turn in all Box Tops for the contest to Ms. Tucker at the barbeque, or bring them to 
room 131 in the first two weeks of school. 

As always, we appreciate your continued support to make a change and support the  
teachers at Conner Creek! 

  

http://www.nga.gov/content/ngaweb/education/kids.html
http://www.nga.gov/content/ngaweb/education/kids.html
http://www.getty.edu/gettygames/
http://www.getty.edu/gettygames/
http://www.picasohead.com
http://www.dia.org
http://www.btfe.com
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Mr. Smith and Mr. Woodruff, Michigan Collegiate Principals  

This time of year is very exciting for students as they begin counting down 
the remaining days before summer vacation.  Looking back, hopefully the 
students are proud of the effort they gave and the learning experiences they were able to be a 
part of.   These last few weeks can produce many benefits for students who remain focused as 
the year closes.  Through continued hard work, grades may be raised and effective study 
habits formed.  For 8th grade students, this time can set the tone for the beginning of their 
high school years.  In these remaining weeks, students will also be taking their final exams.  

Please also keep in mind that this Fall, all incoming 7th-9th grade students will be 
required to take a math placement test.  The result of this test will ensure your student is 
placed in the best position to prepare for or succeed in high school.  Summer test dates 
include: 

June 19th 9am                                    July 17th 9am                                      August 14th 6pm 

June 28th 6pm                                    July 25th 1pm                                     August 23rd 6pm 

            As a reminder, the 2-3 months of summer are very powerful for students.  Please 
encourage your student to do something to practice academic skills, even if  it is simply 
reading.  Doing so will put your student in the best place possible to experience success in the 
fall.  Unfortunately, letting this time pass without any academic practice may also set your 
student back.  Below are some suggested websites that your student could benefit from. 

-coolmath4kids.com               -hsunlimited.com                    -readinginthemiddle.com 

-softschools.com                     -math-drills.com                     -khanacademy.org 

Summer Study Tips: 

How your child studies will obviously determine the effectiveness of that study 
time.  Consider helping them along with theses tips. 
BE ACTIVE – Explain the difference between studying and “active studying”.  Reading her 
textbook is studying; writing an outline as she reads is active studying.  Here are other ideas 
to share with your child:  Jot down facts and dates.  Type class notes.  Recite vocabulary 
definitions, names, and math formulas on tape, and play them back.  The more senses 
(hearing, touching, seeing) your child uses, the more she will remember.  
MAKE CHOICES – Help your child decide where, when, and how to study, depending on how 
he learns best.  Does he learn best with the door closed or open?  Is music playing inspiring 
or a distraction?  Can he concentrate more right after school or right after dinner?  Figuring 
out his own studying style will help him achieve more.  
STAY ON COURSE – Have your child write out a weekly study schedule.  Block out times for 
each subject, quiz, or test.  Encourage the monitoring of that schedule.  Help keep him or her 
on track. 
 
 
Mr. Paul Knight 
 

FROM THE PRINCIPALS’ DESK 
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 English Language Arts 
Hi all! This has been quite an exciting trimester for our 7th and 8th grade ELA Support 
class. As both classes finish their long texts the year is coming to an end and all that was 
taught in the previous trimesters are coming together. Both classes applied all the previous 
reading skills they have learned to the sometimes difficult and daunting task of reading a 
longer text. Even though there were some struggles along the way our students persevered 
as they always do and finished the tasks assigned. 

After learning about Greek mythology and culture 7th grade read Percy Jackson and The 
Lightening Thief  then watched the movie. Then they had to do a compare and contrast 
assignment in which they analyzed the different techniques used in visual and textual 
story telling. The students applied the history they learned to a piece of modern text 
through writing prompts, reading questions and class discussions. Final exams are closely 
approaching and I have no doubt that with proper study techniques each student has the 
ability to finish the year on a strong note. 

After learning about The Red Scare and McCarthyism in the 1950s 8th 
grade students finished The Crucible play and watched the movie. They 
also did compare and contrast assignment in which they examined the 
similarities and differences between the book and movie as well as the 
historical parables. They have been preparing for their final exams 
which I have full confidence that they will do well on. 

Stay Gold, 

Mr. Valentine 

- 
 

Math 

It seems like just yesterday we were introducing ourselves to the 7th graders and preparing for 
the year to come, and here we are, saying goodbye to yet another school year. The 7th graders 
finished up the school year learning how to calculate percent, simple interest, combine like terms 
and simplify algebraic expressions. It is extremely important that you work with your young 
scholar over the summer, reviewing skills like multiplication facts. This will eliminate the loss of 
remote skills over such a long break. I hope everyone has a safe and wonderful summer!  

 

The 8th graders have been working very hard!  We finished MStep testing and are now finishing 
up NWEA MAP testing.  Along with the many end of the year activities for 8th graders, they will 
also be taking an end of the year 8th grade math test.  This test will help us gauge how well we 
did this year and how prepared the 8th graders are for Algebra 1.  Please contact the office for 
details.  I hope everyone has a safe and happy summer!  See you in the fall! 

-Mrs. Jeffrey and Mrs. Fifield 

MIDDLE SCHOOL NEWS 
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SUMMER SCHOOL  

Credit Recovery 

 The 2018 Summer School session is quickly approaching.  You may receive a 
letter  or a phone call that your student needs to attend and pass their summer school 
class to ensure they are moving forward with their education.  Free bussing is provid-
ed at the regular stops and pick-up at their regular time.   
 Students will be returning to their regular stops between 12:30 and 
12:45.   Free breakfast and a lunch snack is also provided.   

Dates: June 25th –August 2nd (No school the week of July 4th) 

Days and Times: Monday-Thursday 8:00-12:00 

English students will be utilizing our online format to achieve credit in their classes.   

Most math students will be in the classroom with teacher led instruction (some upper 
 classmen may be taking the course online)  

 

Counselorsõ Corner 

It is the end of another great school year and we would like to thank the class of 2018 for 
being such amazing young people.  We hope all of your dreams come true.  

As summer approaches, parents should be looking for phone calls and letters home for those 
students who need to attend summer school.  Summer school begins on June 25th and com-
pletes on August 2nd.  The students are required to attend Monday-Thursday from 8am-
12pm.  There won’t be summer school the week of July 3rd.  If you have any questions about 
summer school or if  your child will need to attend please contact the counseling depart-
ment.  

 The class of 2018 should start working on preparing themselves for their senior year.  This 
means researching colleges, trade school, and the work force.  

 Juniors and Seniors know that we will be attending college tours again this year and to start 
looking for paper work at the beginning of the school year.  

  

Have a wonderful summer and be safe.  See you next year! 
-Mrs. Walter and Mrs. Fockler-LaBute 
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ACADEMIC NEWS 

Ninth Grade  
               Third Trimester is closing up for the freshmen who have been working hard this year. While we have 
been able to see these students grow into young ladies and gentlemen, we hope that they have learned as much 
from us as we have from them.  In English, students finished a reading unit based around major events in history, 
and ended the year with a unit about “doing the right thing.”.  
 In Basic Math, students are ending the year by learning about area and perimeter of various shapes.  In 
Algebra 1A, students are wrapping up the year working on simple and compound interest, and exponential growth 
and decay. Any students that do not pass Basic Math or Algebra 1A will have to come to summer school to retakes 
these courses.  In Algebra 1B, students are working on analyzing quadratic functions and using the quadratic 
formula to find the roots of quadratic functions. In Geometry A students finished the year by learning how to find 
the volume and surface area of three dimensional figures. 
 As our freshmen make 9th grade History and prepare for their futures as sophomores let’s do what all 
historians do and study our past.  This trimester we focused on the world from the early 1900s until the 
present.  Our major focus was on World War 1, World War 2, and the Cold War.  Students were able to explore 
these major world events through many different activities and lessons.   We also were able to connect how these 
major events and people still impact the world today.  As students relax this summer, please make sure to take time 
and watch the world news or read a newspaper and keep up with current world events.  GOOD LUCK and 
remember if we you want the present to be different from the past, study the past.   
 With the school year coming to a close the students have been busy with fitness testing and working in the 
weight room in PE.    For our final round of fitness testing I am having students perform various tasks to check for 
improvement in multiple aspects of fitness.  We tested sit and reach, pushups, plank, shuttle run, and 10 minute 
run.  After completing the tests and tabulating the results, I determined that 82% of my students showed 
improvement in their fitness scores from the beginning of second trimester to the end of this year.   

 
Tenth Grade 

 We are excited to introduce a new curriculum for 10th grade Geometry and the High School Math 
program in general.   The new Pearson’s curriculum will align the high school math program with the middle 
school and elementary programs.  Still aligned with the common core standards set by Michigan, the new 
curriculum will have a more traditional look and organization, which will increase the students comfort 
level.  This, along with the continuation of a math support period, will help insure that the students reach their full 
math potential. 
  In Biology, students have been learning about how genes control what we look like- it’s amazing how our 
entire appearance is decided in one second. Humans have over 9,000 different genes that control who we are. 
Students actually extracted DNA from kiwis, strawberries, and bananas using simple household ingredients- strong 
isopropyl (rubbing) alcohol, dish soap, salt, and a cheese cloth filter. 
Throughout the year, I have strongly encouraged students to see the beauty in science all around us in our 
everyday lives. I hope students continue that mentality this summer and for the rest of their lives. I also hope 
students continue to help our environment by picking up litter, recycling, and reducing their carbon footprint. 
  High school Spanish is certainly thriving here at Michigan Collegiate!  The students are really expanding 
their vocabulary and verbal skills.  Our students are even able to translate paragraphs at a time! In each unit, we 
continue to tackle tons of new vocabulary, grammar, verb conjugations, and cultural aspects.  Hasta luego!      
  As the school year heads to a close, the high school sophomores are slowly nearing the end of their studies 
in U.S. Govt. It has been a good trimester and the students have been taught a lot. It is my sincere hope that the 
students continue to learn this year and know more about why we have a govt., they types of govt.’s that exist, 
American’s version of govt., and how it works. I have tried to do my best to show them that although improvement 
is possible, their govt. is important, it matters, and that they should participate in it. Young people are not just 
students and observers; it is their responsibility to contribute to their society. Participation is the only way our 
government will work for the betterment of all. 

In closing, please be sure that your student is studying and finishing strong as we head to the finish line. If they do 
that consistently, then I am sure they will be successful. 
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Eleventh Grade 
 As the end of the year is approaching, the juniors are not only preparing for their senior year but 
also college. Some juniors have already started the application process for dual enrollment next year at 
Macomb Community College. These juniors have the opportunity to gain college credit before they grad-
uate. Other juniors hurried to start the admission process at their favorite universities for September 
2019.  

  Besides planning for their post-secondary education, the junior class has thoroughly enjoyed the 
third trimester.  Mrs. V’s Algebra 2B class spent the trimester mastering reciprocal, rational, exponential 
and logarithmic equations and functions. And, students are having tons of fun learning and debating 
about criminal cases in Ms. Cito’s Forensic Science course. Also, the juniors are reading The Great Gatsby 
in Mrs. Hull’s class and writing their research paper. Finally, Students are finishing their online classes as 
well. If you have any questions for the online classes, please contact Mrs. Difatta. In addition to these aca-
demic activities, some juniors attended the field trip to Cedar Point in June. It’s been a busy year, but the 
junior staff feels lucky to have such a great group of students. Good luck class of 2019! 

Twelfth Grade 

In College Algebra B, we expanded on some of the topics that we already 
learned last semester. The new topics covered included: rational expres-
sions, rational equations, exponents, radicals, quadratic equations, quad-
ratic functions, exponential functions, logarithmic functions and we were 
able do introduction to matrix algebra. The material covered was vital for 
their future success in college. Each day in class, we had notes covering 
the day’s material, classwork/homework to be turned in for credit.  As a 
mathematics department, we wish all the seniors continued success in all 
their endeavors.  If  you ever need mathematics help, we are only a phone call away.  Con-
gratulations to our seniors!  -Mr. Oppat 

I cannot believe the year is coming to an end.  The  seniors in World History worked very 
hard this last trimester and EVERYONE who took the final exam passed!  Great job to all 
who made it happen and best of luck in whatever you do in the future.  To paraphrase Mr. 
Oppat, if  you need help with anything (that is NOT Math), feel free to contact me. –Ms. 
Welling 

 English 12B sees us wrap up our English Language Arts curriculum.  We complete a 
1400-1600 word essay.  The essay is a Persuasive Research essay.  The students will also 
read many short-stories from classic American authors. -Mr. Breen 

 

Thank You, Class of 2018, for a wonderful four years! 

ACADEMIC NEWS 
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Vision Statement 

1.  Students learn best when they are actively engaged in the 

learning process and set learning goals.  

2.  All students in our school need to have an equal opportunity to 

learn through the incorporation of a variety of learning activities.  

3.  Teachers, administrators, parents, students, and the community 

share the responsibility for helping students learn and maintaining 

mutual respect.   

4.  Students learn best when our staff maintains high expectations for 

learning.   

 

CONNER CREEK ACADEMY EAST/MICHIGAN COLLEGIATE... 

 INSPIRES STUDENTS TO BECOME LIFELONG LEARNERS IN 

A CARING, SUPPORTIVE, AND DIVERSE ENVIRONMENT. 

 CREATES RESPONSIBLE CITIZENS 

 EMPOWERS STUDENTS TO DEVELOP THEIR  

òCONNER CREEK ACADEMY EAST DOES NOT DISCRIMINATE 

ON THE BASIS OF RELIGION, RACE, COLOR, NATIONAL ORIGIN, SEX,  

DISABILITY, AGE OR GENETIC INFORMATION IN ITS PROGRAMS,  

ACTIVITIES OR EMPLOYMENTó. 
 

If you have any questions or concerns, you may contact the schoolõs Civil Rights  

Compliance Officer, Mr. Meredith, at (586) 779-8055. 

Mission Statement 

Civil Rights Compliance 
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MISSION:  

To provide students at CCAE & Michigan Collegiate Schools with the best possible education while pro-

moting fiscal responsibility to the administration, the staff, & the students.  

VISION:  

CCAE will be recognized as an exemplary public school academy.  This will be evidenced by the perfor-

mance of our elementary, middle, & high schools as follows:  

CCAE Board of Directors will be the standard by which other charter school boards are measured. 
CAE Board of Directors will foster strong community partnerships.  
CCAE will meet or exceed state regulations including AYP.  
CCAE 11th graders will achieve an average ACT score of 19. 
CCAE will obtain 99% graduation rate from HS.  
CCAE will provide hardware and software that is not older than 5 years old.  

CCAE scores will be greater or equal to the state and/or residing school district for all schools . 

CONNER CREEK ACADEMY EAST  
16911 EASTLAND, ROSEVILLE, MI  48066  

BOARD OF DIRECTORS REGULAR MEETING SCHEDULE  
 

June 27, 2018 (reorganization meeting) 

 
 The principal office for the Board of Directors of Conner Creek Academy East is located at 
16911 Eastland, Roseville, Michigan.  Office hours are 8:00 a.m. through 3:30 p.m. Monday 
through Friday.  The phone number for the principal office of the Board of Directors is (586) 779 -
8055. 
All meetings of the Board of Directors are held in the school building of Michigan Collegiate, lo-
cated at 31300 Ryan Rd., Warren, MI  48092, beginning at 7:00 p.m. unless noted otherwise above, 
or as posted on the front entrance door on the day of the scheduled meeting. 
 
 Minutes for all meetings of the Board are available for public review at the office of the Board no more than five business d ays 

following the meeting at which the minutes were approved.  

 Notice of any special meeting of the Board is posted in accordance with Michigan Open Meetings Act at the principal office of  
the Board no less than eighteen hours prior to the special meeting. 

 Persons needing special assistance to attend a meeting of the Board are asked to contact the Board office at (586) 779-8055 no 
later than 3:30 p.m. three business days prior to the meeting that persons wishes to attend. 

 Conner Creek Academy East is an equal opportunity employer and does not discriminate in any of its programs or employ-
ment practices on the basis of religion, sex, race, creed, culture or ethnicity. 

 
05/02/2012  

Conner Creek Academy East Board of Directors Conner Creek Academy East Board of Directors  CCAE BOARD OF DIRECTORS 


